Dear Students and Families.

For Summer 2023, summer mathematics practice problems will be optional for students entering grades six, seven, and eight. Summer math practice problems and answer keys are linked on our district website and can be accessed using the steps below. The answers may help guide students in finding their own mistakes and correcting their work.

- ➤ Go to <u>wayneschools.com</u>.
- ➤ Click "Students" at the top.
- Choose "Middle School Summer Math" toward the bottom right of that menu.

While this work is not required, it will help students reinforce and maintain their current skills. This practice of prerequisite skills will best prepare students for success in learning math at the next grade level.

If students will be participating in the Virtual Summer Support Math Program, they should wait until they meet with their teachers in July to work on their practice problems.

- * All incoming sixth grade students may complete Sixth Grade Math Practice
- **★All incoming seventh grade students** may complete <u>Seventh Grade Math</u>
 <u>Practice</u>
- ★Incoming seventh grade 1A math (Unified I) students may complete <u>Seventh</u>
 <u>Grade Math Practice</u> and #1-43 from <u>Eighth Grade Math Practice</u>
- **★Incoming eighth grade students (including Algebra students)** may complete <u>Eighth Grade Math Practice</u>
- ★Incoming eighth grade 1A math (Unified II) students may complete Unified Summer Math and would also benefit from completing Eighth Grade Math Practice

Don't forget to use our district website to access <u>answer keys</u> for each set of problems linked above. Practice problems will not be collected by your child's future teacher, but are encouraged nonetheless.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

I wish all of our students and families a healthy and refreshing summer break.

Thank you!

Sincerely,

Nicole Rodriguez

Nicole Rodriguez
Assistant Principal, Mathematics & Science
AWMS, GWMS, SCMS
nrodriguez@wayneschools.com